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NEWSLETTER #17, 11th August 2015
1. Season start-up
The club re-opens on Wednesday 2nd September, when the Kellett Trophy competition will start as usual.  We are planning a Social Evening on Wednesday 16th Sept, but do come along earlier in September if you are not on holiday!  Please send me an email if you are unable to attend on 16th Sept:  if a lot of people are away or unable to come, we could postpone the Social Evening  until October. 
Tudor has offered to run a “training session” for 30-45 minutes early in the season, and the first of these will be on 23rd September.  More details to be provided!
2. Membership for the coming season
I very much hope that you have decided to re-join East Cheshire Chess Club for the coming season, and I am delighted to confirm that the annual subscription has been reduced to £20 for adults (£10 for juniors).  Bill Tait, our Treasurer, has asked me to let you know that, as well as accepting payment by cash or cheque, he will be sending information to enable you to pay by bank transfer if you prefer.
3.  Stockport League Fixtures Meeting

This will be held at the Stockport Chess Club venue (Conservative Club, Mellor Road, Cheadle Hulme), on Wednesday 23rd Sept, starting at 7.30 p.m.  Team captains should attend, but all members are welcome.  The post of Stockport League Secretary is still, as far as I am aware, unfilled.  However, it is normal that items for discussion at the AFM must be submitted via the Club Secretary (me!), I assume by 27th August.  So, any items you wish to put forward should be sent to me a.s.a.p. but at the latest by 26th August to give me time to pass them on to the League President. 
4. ECF Membership.

We have to register our team players, with their up-to-date ECF membership number, at the League’s Fixtures Meeting in September.  So, all those intending to play for one of our teams in the Stockport League are reminded that they must renew their ECF membership as soon as possible.  To renew on-line just go to:  http://www.englishchess.org.uk/membership/about/.  To renew by post send your cheque to The Watch Oak, Chain Lane, BATTLE, TN33 0YD or you can phone them at 01424 775222 and pay by card.  Discount £1 if you renew on-line!
5. Digital clocks

We now have six of the new digital clocks and many of us have used them during the past two seasons.  We are going to buy at least 4 more digital clocks, so that any two of our teams playing on the same evening at East Cheshire could both use them.  Please make sure you know how to get one these clocks ready for a game:  as requested at the AGM, a set of instructions has been placed with each clock, with a copy on the notice-board. 
6. Grades for the new season

The current ECF grades, listed in numerical descending order, for our projected team players  are shown below . We shall use them when we register our team players with Stockport League in mid-September.
Best wishes for an enjoyable “end of the summer” from David Taylor (Club Secretary), and for a successful new season starting on 2nd September.
	Name
	Standard ECF Grade

	Tranter, Steve
	180
	C

	Reed, John S
	173
	B

	Ramsey, Philip
	169
	C

	Newell, Kieran J
	162
	E

	Taylor, David R
	142
	C

	Newell, David F
	141
	C

	Holton, Keven R
	139
	D

	Tait, Bill
	139
	A

	Rickards, Tudor
	138
	B

	Stokes, Alan
	138
	A

	McKie, Jim M
	137
	F

	Heywood, Myles
	130
	D

	Bamford, Paul
	122
	A

	Flaherty, Nicholas C
	113
	E

	Cooke, Edwin
	102
	D

	Oldham, N Hartley
	100
	D

	Hodgson, Keith
	95
	B

	Clarke, Geoffrey
	94
	C

	Vaughan, Ian R
	89
	C

	Chandley, Duncan CW
	84
	D

	Pease, Arnold P
	78
	F

	Smith, Geoff M
	73
	D

	Burrows, Roy
	53
	E


NB If your name does not appear above, it is because you are not a current member of the ECF, or are currently regarded by the ECF as “ungraded” - but we can still register you to play in the Stockport League with an estimated grade provided that you are a paid-up member of the ECF.
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